
Compliance action taken for childcare provision

Ref: EY429172/5097196

Date: 21 April 2022

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage. If we find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, 
we can take action to ensure they put matters right.

   

On 22 February 2022 we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting 
some of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.  

   

On 15 March 2022 we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised at their last 
inspection.  

   

We found that the provider has taken appropriate action to ensure that children are 
appropriately supervised at all times, by ensuring that staff are always present in areas used 
by children. The provider had made changes to the outdoor area to remove risks to 
children's safety and improved risk assessment procedures. Food hygiene and fire safety 
arrangements have also been reviewed and improved. The provider has improved their 
understanding of when to liaise with other agencies with regards to allegations made 
against individuals working with children. The provider has strengthened their own and 
staff's awareness understanding of the safer sleep guidelines. The arrangements for babies 
and young children to sleep within the nursery had also been reviewed and alterations 
made.  

   

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.



Page 2 of 1


